MINUTES OF THE STUDENT VOICE MEETING
FRIDAY 26TH MARCH 2010
PRESENT:  Steven Rowe (Chair), Douglas Mair, Rachel Goddard, Rory Newbery, Tom Faulkner,  Robin Hollis, Jasmine Cottrell, Edward Uden, Martha MacBean, Greg Ryall, Natasha Moore, Lucy Beer, Chris Nowell-Smith, Jordan Mawhood, Adam Kagi, Pippa Macklin, Milo Blass-Laker, Jenny Stuart-Smith, Annabel Green, Charlie Wilson, Alex Wilson, Kyle Reynolds, Charlie Hutchings, Joseph Brindley, Nathan Burridge, Anni Allen, Hannah Doherty, Dr Melvin, Mrs Chittenden, Mr Bewley, Mrs Bird.
(Visitors:  Simon Emmett & Toni Keating (Ashfield Young Offenders Institution – working with their own Student Voice and have come to see how ours works), Paul Collins (Dorset County Council – working with Mr Bewley re toilets), Maria Clark (West Dorset District Council – in connection with the Community Plan for West Dorset).
1.  Apologies – Mr Dean and Mr Hall (both teaching).
2.  Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
· Canteen – breakfast – Dr Melvin reported that this would start next term with Year 11 before their exams.  If it works well it will carry on.  Doug said that he had received positive feedback from students about the food.
· Basketball – new hoops and lines are to be done over Easter.
· Fundraising – the concert didn’t happen.  The ‘sleep-out’ was successful – see later in Minutes.
· Community Links – art project – item 4.
· Year Councils: Year 9 fundraising – going to have an Easter Quiz.
· Parliamentary Film – Dr Melvin reported that one of the School’s films had won the competition – the prize is a trip to London to visit the Houses of Parliament, meet Lord Putnam, etc.  The films will be shown to various studios.
· Student Voice photo – this is on the U-drive and will be put on the new noticeboard.
3.  School Development
(This item being taken out of order because Mr Bewley needed to leave early.)
· Toilets – Mr Bewley reported that he and Paul Collins had been looking at the next set of toilets to be refurbished and that the Maths block lends itself best to this sort of scheme.  The drainage was a concern but this was going to be investigated during the Easter holidays.  There are four options and plans were circulated to show the choices.  After some discussion a vote was taken, and option 4 was the overall winner.  This design is similar to the toilets in the Spine, but gives more privacy with the cubicle doors facing to the left and right of the entrance instead of facing frontwards.
· Other developments – with regard to the locked gate at the far end of the Maths block, Dr Melvin said that a path was being constructed during the holidays from the main gate to the gate to Maths.  Hopefully this would help relieve congestion and any other ideas would be welcome.  Dr Melvin reported that the swimming pool development would be starting in June and there is now a new plan.  The new pool would be built and then the old one would be demolished.  The new sports hall would be built, then the old one would be demolished.  In its place, there would possibly be a new Sixth Form building.  It was hoped that the new pool would be ready in September 2011.
4.  10:10

· Calgary – Doug reported that the link was successful.  The Duchy reps (Simon Conibear and Peter James) and member of SV had a video conference link on sustainability and reducing climate emissions.  Mrs Chittenden explained that this was a link with a school in Canada.
· Sustainable Schools Conference – This was held last week and was very interesting.  The presentation went down well and a letter of thanks had been received.  Mrs Chittenden said that a parent had nominated THS for a Sustainable School Award.  We had to do a bid and got through to the next round.  There will be visitors to the School on 26th April (10.30 am – 1.30 pm) to talk to students.  Steven passed around copies of an energy graph which showed that after reminding everyone to turn things off, etc, we can prove that we have had an impact on electricity usage.
· Year 9 Art Project – Mrs Chittenden introduced a group of Year 9 students and then a film was shown of the animations they had done with Mr Martinez in their art lessons  They explained the procedures involved and the messages they were trying to get across.  Apparently Mr Martinez wants to get them seen by as many people as possible by putting on websites and YouTube.  Mrs Chittenden asked the students if it had made them more aware of carbon emissions, etc, and they agreed it had.  They had learnt a lot from homework and research on the internet.  They explained that they had based their animations on photos of Dorset (land and sea) which made them more aware that local landscapes are being destroyed.  Mrs Chittenden thanked them and asked them to be available on 26th April to meet the visitors.
5.  West Dorset Community Plan
(This item being taken out of order.)

Maria Clark explained that the West Dorset Partnership is working together to improve West Dorset, aiming to show how we want West Dorset to be in 2026.  She circulated copies of the draft plan which covers eight themes such as sustainable and affordable housing, public transport, communication, safer communities, etc.  Consultation is presently taking place and students were given Target Boards to get a response on each of the themes.  Consultation closes on 12th April, then they will be sorted and put together by the end of April.  It is hoped that the West Dorset Partnership Plan will be adopted at their July meeting, after any changes have been made.  [Students remained behind at the end of the meeting to talk with Maria Clark further about the Plan and to work on the Rarget Boards providing their views on the topics.]
6.  Year Councils

(This item being taken out of order.)

· Year 9 – Presently planning for next term.  Julia’s House is going to be their charity.
· Year 10 – Not been doing very much.  Students apparently requesting school trips, wanting improvements to Connexions services (brainstorming ideas).  Suggestion that a Connexions representative could come along to the next meeting.
· Year 11 – Canteen queuing system – problems still with teachers pushing in, etc.  Chris (a student who had previously attended a school in Bristol) said that they had a cashless catering system which worked very well.  Basically people can add to their account by putting cash into the machine and then use the card to purchase food, etc, which saves a lot of time.  The name of the company who run this system is ‘Cunninghams’ and it was agreed that Chris and Steven would meet with Dr Melvin to suggest and discuss this type of system.  It was also suggested that some sort of ‘loyalty system’ could be introduced in the canteen.  Another student wondered whether canteen credits might be better than the £5 vouchers that were being awarded in the new Year 9 merit card system and it was suggested that this should be discussed at Year Council.  Douglas said that the red Science revision cards did not tell students where to go only when – Mrs Chittenden thought that this has now been sorted out.  He also asked whether blinds could be provided at the windows in the Food Tech rooms and Mrs Chittenden said that Dr Melvin should be approached about this.  Doug asked Year 9 & 10 SV reps to go to Mr Roe’s office next Tuesday (periods 4 & 5) to make the Year 8>Year 9 video.  Doug also said that students had requested the provision of big lockers in or near the Sports Hall which would hold extra large sports bags.  Mrs Chittenden thought that there were already some, but would investigate.  Whilst on the subject of sport, a new, more modern sports kit was mentioned and Mrs Chittenden suggested that students should talk to Mr Adams in the first instance.  As the Student Voice money has not been spent, Doug asked whether they could have some money towards the Year 11 Prom – Mrs Chittenden will investigate.
· Sixth Form – Jenny said that Sixth Formers would be going along to Year Assemblies to tell them about fundraising events for their chosen charity, WaterAid.  They are also organising the Leavers’ Ball and Year Book.
7.  Rights Respecting School

Kyle reported that Assemblies for Year 9 and 10 are taking place – Year 11 too busy with exams.  Year 12 in September and new Year 8.  There will be a poster competition for Years 9, 10 & 11, and also a ‘Rights Hunt’ around the School (like a treasure hunt).  The group meet every Monday lunchtime in H13 and they wanted to thank Dr Melvin for his support with this.
8.  County Pupil Council

A report was given on the items discussed at the recent County Pupil Council – such as better image for students, school meals, bullying (leaflets and poster competition.  Mrs Chittenden mentioned that there is a County Pupil Voice meeting of the DASP group being held in Puddletown on 6th May – she hopes to attend this with THS students.

9.  Any other business
Steven reported that SV reps had raised over £800 from doing the Sleep Out, with over £2,000 being raised so far overall.

Natasha mentioned that some Year 11 students did not want to go to the Prom or could not afford to, and had heard that there used to be an event held on the school field.  Mrs Chittenden said that the Prom was now held instead of the event on the field.  It had to be one or the other.  Greg wondered if the monies that would have been spent by the school on the ‘field’ entertainment could go towards the Prom.  Mrs Chittenden said that this had happened in previous years and she would consult Dr Melvin.  The question of study leave for Year 11 was raised and Mrs Chittenden said there would still be lessons as normal.  Mrs Chittenden said that the Sports Department wanted to provide some outdoor table tennis tables for lunchtime use – somewhere that was not too windy!  A site between the Technology block and the Swimming Pool was suggested.  Steven said that the next meeting would be his last one as Chairman.  He suggested that the Year 10 representatives should think about who should be Chairman next year and get a speech ready!
jlb

T:STUDENT VOICE

MINUTES 26 3 10
